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  Letter dated 18 September 2007 from the Permanent 
Representative of the Democratic Republic of the Congo  
to the United Nations addressed to the President of the  
Security Council 
 
 

 On instructions from my Government, I have the honour to inform you that on 
6 September 2007, three mass graves were found on the Brigade Bravo base in 
Rubare, 12 km southwest of Rutshuru (about 40 km northwest of the provincial 
capital Goma). This base had been abandoned three days earlier by men under the 
command of Colonel Makenga, a sinister character whose bloodstained reputation 
follows him. 

 This gruesome discovery is yet another illustration of the homicidal mania that 
has possessed the criminal Laurent Nkundabatware, alias Laurent Nkunda. 

 My Government requests the Security Council to make every effort to help it 
enforce the international arrest warrant issued against Mr. Nkundabatware. 

 To this end, the Security Council should urge the United Nations Organization 
Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo to cooperate more fully with 
national and international efforts to put an end to impunity in this zone and bring to 
justice anyone found guilty of large-scale violations of human rights and 
international humanitarian law, in particular the criminal Laurent Nkundabatware, 
alias Laurent Nkunda. 

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a 
document of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Atoki Ileka 
Ambassador 

 


